
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday 21st January 2013 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, H Barratt, T Casswell, M Shineton,    A Parsons, R Bunn.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

0)
Public participation:
No public present.

1)
Apologies for absence:
Cllr Steed – Clerk explained that Cllr Steed was waiting to be admitted to hospital and did not want to risk picking up any infections to prevent this and then would need 2/3 months re-cooperation. It was RESOLVED to grant dispensation to Cllr Steed from attending meetings until well enough to return.

No apologies received from Cllr Walsh.

2)
Declaration of Interests

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.
No interests declared.

3)
Councillor’s dispensations:
Dispensation was granted by Clerk to Cllrs Abbiss, Bunn, Casswell, Barrett, Steed, Walsh, Parsons, Bunn, and Hamilton-Russell regarding the precept. Cllr Shineton does not require dispensation as she does not pay Council Tax relevant to Stottesdon and Sidbury PC as advised by SC and SALC.
4)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 17th December 2012:
It was RESOLVED to accept the minutes as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.

5)
Matters Arising from the minutes:
a) 
Progress report:

Bus Shelter at Chorley:

Clerk reported that the base for the bus shelter is due to be laid sometime in February but no firm date has been given by Ringway.

Road repairs through Stottesdon:

Clerk had received information via a phone call from SC stating that the work is planned for the February half term holidays – 16th February for 6 days (Mon-Sat) which will mean road closures. The plan is to start by the Old Police House and lay kerbs for a new pavement then repair sections of the road and resurface – estimated 3 days. The second phase will commence just below The Kinsleys entrance and work back up towards The Chapel – estimated 2 days. The 6th day allows for any delays. It is hoped that once the firm quotations for the work is received by SC then providing money is available in their planned budget then they might be able to carry out more repairs in between these two sections. All residents affected will be written to.

Cllrs were pleased that this work was going ahead but would prefer that the whole road from the school to Station Road was repaired at the same time.

It was RESOLVED that due to weather conditions and 2 Cllrs having to leave the meeting early that items 9 and 10 should be dealt with before item 6. 

9)
Personnel Committee report:

Cllr Abbiss reported that the Personnel Committee had met this evening and the Clerk’s appraisal had been agreed. The committee had proposed that the Council increase the Clerk’s hours by 5 per month making a total of 70 hours and back dated to November – this was not a pay rise but increase in hours to cover many hours that Clerk is not paid for and the extra work that is being passed down to Clerks. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk’s hours be increased to 70 per month and pay backdated to November and to be paid at the next meeting.
10)
Finance:

a) Accounts to be paid:
 Clerk’s fees - £xxx

Clerk’s expenses - £34.38

HMRC – PAYE - £128.58

Viking Direct - £173.27 – ink cartridges /paper. Clerk had researched costs and Viking came out cheapest.
Society of Local Council Clerks – training session for Clerk on 15th February - £20
It was RESOLVED to pay these accounts and Cllrs were instructed to sign the cheques.

b) Income since last meeting

Deposit account interest

c) Bank statement/Bank reconciliation

Clerk presented these to Cllrs and RESOLVED to accept these documents.

d) Budget/precept/letter from SC re: precept

Clerk provided a copy of the Budget and a ‘suggested precept’ and also read out the letter from SC re: budget requirement.
Clerk read from the SC letter which stated ‘that in order to show a 0% increase in the Band D Council Tax charge on the 2013/14 Council Tax Demand Notice the Council’s precept requirement net of Council Tax Support Grant for 2013/14 would need to be £16,169 compared to £17,000 requested in 2012/13, a change of -4.89%’. The amount paid into the PC bank would be approximately £17,077.

The Council Tax Support Grant for our Parish is £908 – this deducted from the £17,000 received last year would leave £16,092 precept and a Band D equivalent of £54.14 (26p reduction from last year).

It is unsure what will happen regarding the Council Tax Support Grant next year.

It had been suggested to the Clerk that if the PC wanted to leave their precept the same as last year then the figure of £16,169 should be requested as this will show a 0% increase.

Cllr Parsons suggested that an amount should be put in the budget to allow for child care expenses for any new Cllrs.

Clerk suggested that an amount for a Poppy Wreath should also be included as the PC has never purchased one – it was agreed that this could be included in the budget to a maximum of £25.

Clerk had drafted a budget of £15845 but Cllrs felt that the precept should not be reduced and the reduced figures provided by the Clerk be increased back to the £17,000 as per last year.

After much discussion it was RESOLVED that the precept should remain the same as last year with a 0% increase. Clerk will complete the forms and return to SC.

6)
Planning applications: 

For information only:

a) 12/05174/OHL (applicant; Western Power Distribution) - Diversion of an existing 11kv overhead single service line at Heath Farm, Burwarton. Receipt noted.
b) 12/05186/AGR - Erection of a general purpose agricultural building at Detton site – applicant M Fletcher, Oakfield Farm, Bagginswood. Receipt noted.
c) 12/05251/OHL (applicant WSE Freedom Group on behalf of Western Power) - To divert  approx. 160m of existing HV lines to reinforce the network – Upper House Farm, Sidbury. Receipt noted.
d) 12/05187/AGR – Erection of an agricultural building for the storage of farm machinery at the Oakfield site – applicant M Fletcher, Oakfield Farm, Bagginswood. Receipt noted.
e) Any others received after issue of the agenda:
Information Only:

13/00151/AGR – Construction of a building to service proposed new orchard and house agricultural equipment – Pool Meadow Orchard, Harcourt Lane, Stottesdon, DY14 8UQ. Applicant Mr P Datlen.

Whilst it was appreciated that this was ‘for information only’ Cllrs felt that further information on this application should be obtained and after discussions Clerk was asked to write to SC and request the following information:

· What is the building to be used for?

· What is the future used of the field?

· What is the size of the field?

· What is the size of the building?

· Where is the building going to be situated?

Chairman also queried the present position regarding the application at Tanglewood, Chorley. Clerk confirmed that no further correspondence had been received.

f) Permissions/refusals:
None.

7)
Shropshire Councillor’s report:
S. Cllr Shineton reported on the following:
LJC meeting – 21st February 2013 at Lacon Childe School everyone urged to attend. Also in attendance will be:

· Police Commissioner – Bill Longmore
· Cleobury Mortimer Medical Centre – Senior GP and Practice Manager – money now available to build this.

· Keith Barrow – Leader SC regarding new training.

· Karen Roper – SALC re: elections.

Voluntary Community Meeting – Thursday 24th January 10am-2pm – all health orientated – all welcome to attend.

Ambulance response times – unhappy with these.

It was also commented on that the snow clearance in the area had been very good.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report.

8)
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported that the SALC Office had received help in the office from a part time graduate who had been doing blogs etc.

Buckingham Palace invitation will be a ‘lucky dip’ selection – Clerk had not received anything as yet regarding this.

Area Committee meeting in February to be arranged - suggested speaker could be Police Commissioner or Hospitals.

Chairman thanked Cllr Abbiss for her report.

Cllr Abbiss left the meeting at this point (8.30pm) due to personal circumstances which were accepted by the Council.

11)
Parish matters/problems:
 a) Parish problems:
Cllr Bunn had been asked by Mr Ian Morris to report the Duddlewick road but was unsure which part he actually meant. Clerk will ask SC to look at the whole area.

Wrickton road – near to the bridge the road edge is slipping away and concern had been expressed that a vehicle could go off the road.

Potholes throughout parish.
Cllr Bunn left the meeting at this point (8.40pm) due to work commitments which were accepted by the Council.

 b) Parish Watch:
Clerk reported that there had apparently been 2 attempted break ins at Wrickton and a break in at Neenton but had no further details.

 c) Bus shelter update:
It is hoped that the base will be laid in February but no firm date available as yet.

12)
Correspondence:  

All correspondence received and noted unless comments made.

Emails forwarded to Cllrs:

Rural Services Network newsletters – it was felt that these newsletters are really useful.
ALC Bulletins

Weekly Planning lists

SLCC – Council Tax capping

Shropshire Flood Insurance and Information Workshop – 24/1/13, Shirehall 5.30pm-9.00pm – Cllrs urged to attend if they had flooding problems.
Draft Police and Crime Plan and Precept Options: Cllr Parsons commented on this document:

The draft plan is well written and covers key areas of work. However, almost all of it seems to be about what is already planned or in progress and, with the possible exception of a new Business Crime strategy, it is not clear what additionality the PCC brings. 
Partnership working is mentioned frequently, but this has been around since 1998, so should be 'business as usual'. There is no mention of contracting work out, which or may not imply that it isn't planned. A position statement on this would be useful. The section on grants seems not to have been fully thought through. Funding given as a 'one off' is unlikely to produce sustainable outcomes and could lead to a backlash in public opinion if funded activity is short-lived. It would be useful to know when the draft public engagement strategy will be published. This will present an opportunity for the PCC to demonstrate the added value of his role.

There should also be 0% increase in precept.

It was agreed that the Clerk send in these comments.

LJC – change of venue to Lacon Childe School 21st February 7pm – dealt with earlier.
ALC Elections Information – dates read out to Cllrs. It was agreed that the next newsletter be produced earlier to include an election campaign encouraging people to stand.
LCR and Clerks Direct magazines.
Any others received after the issue of the agenda:

SLCC – training session at Shrewsbury for Clerk – RESOLVED to pay £20 for Clerk to attend.
 13)
Date of next meeting:

 25th February 2013


Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris – salary - £xxx

Viking Direct - £173.27

Mrs F Morris – expenses - £34.38

HMRC PAYE - £128.58

SLCC – Shropshire Branch - £20 (Clerk’s training session)

Due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and under s100 (A) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public and press shall be excluded for the remainder of the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds they may involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by the Acts.

14)
Playing Field – if any update received

15)
Car parking – if any update received

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00pm.

Signed: Chairman





Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 25th February 2013.
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